## **UBUMELWANE INVITATION**

## 12 August, Masiphumele

After a successful meeting, followed by lively discussion with Ronnie Kasrils at Sunny Cove B&B on 15 July, the Neigbourhood has been invited by Mr. Bheki Mvovo, the Chairperson of Amakhaya Ngoku Housing Project to Masiphumelele. UbuMelwane is delighted to accept the offer and you are herewith invited to an early evening meeting at which we will be shown (walkabout style) what they have achieved and what challenges still lie ahead. Afterwards we will meet in the Amakhaya Ngoku community hall where Mr. Mvovu, the local Councilor Mr. Nikelo and others will address us to which I will respond on behalf of ubuMelwane. This invite is therefore extended especially to those not resident in Masi to help us toward the removal of the mental and physical walls that exist between Fish Hoek, Ocean View and Masi—and all adjacent areas.

I urge you to have a look at the AN website: www.amakhayangoku.co.za

Date, time, place:

If you are not familiar with Masi we suggest you come to the HOKISA Children's Home at 1576 Skina Road from 5.15pm onwards and you will be guided to the Hall (Even if you are late, you will be assisted).

To get to HOKISA: Coming into Masi from Kommetjie Road turn into Pokela Road and proceed until you see the Day Care Clinic and Ukhanyo Primary School on the left. Turn left and left again into Skina Road. From the corner you can see the HOKISA logo. We will assist you to the venue from there.

6.00 pm. On 12 August 2013

At: Amakhaya Ngoku Housing Project Hall

In Masphumele

## Agenda

1. Welcome by chair of Amakhaya Ngoku, Bheki Mvovo and Horst Kleinschmidt of ubuMelwane.

Special welcome to former Minister Kasrils and to Councilor Nikelo.

- 2. Opening remarks and response from former Minister Kasrils.
- 3. Introduction of members of both groups to each other.
- 4. Presenting Amakhaya Ngoku housing project, its challenges and achievements, by the chair and board members, including Councilor Nikelo and fundraiser Dr. Lutz van Dijk.
- 5. Exchange of ideas to learn from each other and to create practical support.
- 6. Closing by the two chairs, not later than 7.30 pm.

Light refreshments will be served.

Please rsvp: Horst Kleinschmidt at kleinschmidt.horst@gmail.com or ph 021 788 2174.

Horst Kleinschmidt, Highcliffe, 10 Jacobs Ladder, St James, 7945, Cape Town.

email: <a href="mailto:kleinschmidt.horst@gmail.com">kleinschmidt.horst@gmail.com</a>
phone and fax: +27 21 788 2174

New cell/mobile: +27 71 361 2790

Skype: horst.kleinschmidt